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Many people are already enjoying Southwest Florida’s beautiful sunset at 

Collier County’s newest public beach access, Bluebill Beach Access. 
 
Wednesday, May 11, Collier County Parks & Recreation opened the 

Bluebill Beach Access, located at 100 Bluebill Avenue, which is the site of the 
recently closed Vanderbilt Inn in North Naples.   

 
The Bluebill Beach Access is located at the intersection of Bluebill Avenue 

and Gulfshore Drive, providing easy access to Collier County’s white sanded 
beach.  The access has 18 public parking spaces.   

 
Parks & Recreation has set up a temporary beach access on the site until 

a permanent facility is constructed.  Once completed, the beach access will 
include restroom facilities. 

 
If the Bluebill Beach Access lot is full, people may also park at Parks & 

Recreation’s Conner Park also located on Bluebill (111th Street).  Conner Park 
is just a few blocks away from the Bluebill Beach Access. 
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